The Commissioners,

I don't know if State/Federal Govt anomalies are relevant to your enquiry into Discrimination Against Same Sex Couples in Financial Entitlements, but the following info. may be of interest:

Under Federal Govt 'interdependency relationship' laws/regulations super. funds can accept binding nominations regarding super. death benefits. My major private fund accepts binding nominations, and my smaller fund accepts nominations which it is most unlikely to challenge. However, my NSW Public Service State Authorities Superannuation Fund (SASS) refuses to accept any nomination because it is 'against their rules' (!). I have pointed out to the SASS Board that their 'rules' are at odds with the Fed. Govt provisions, but they say 'tough luck', and that as someone without an opp. sex spouse (which is the only relationship their 'rules' recognise), I have to be satisfied with any (in my case substantial) death benefit going to my estate. As this may not be as tax-friendly for my partner (of 30

years) as a specific nomination (which was the point of the Fed.  

legislation), I regard it as discriminatory.

I find it strange that a govt. fund cannot bring itself to comply with govt. legislation, while private funds have no problem!

I hope you are able to address this anomaly in your current enquiry.

Yours sincerely,

Alynn Pratt

[Details removed]
